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Louise Hansen - Interviewed by Leah Schwartzman 

Louise Hansen did not always call Baton Rouge home. She was born in the Houston, TX area, 
and lived in Arkansas, California and Mississippi before she made Baton Rouge her home in 
1984. She studied fine art at the University of Southern Mississippi. Louise says she has been 
drawing all her life; as soon as she could hold a pencil. She always wanted to be an artist, al-
though at one time, she did consider being an architect. After 25 years as a commercial illustra-
tor in advertising/fashion, she retired to do freelance pen and ink illustration. At that time, 
Louise did not work in color except for occasional color washes on the pen and ink drawings. 
After she moved to Baton Rouge, problems with her eyesight and two eye surgeries led to a 20 
ÙÅÁÒ ÈÉÁÔÕÓ ÉÎ ,ÏÕÉÓÅȭÓ ÁÒÔȟ ÅØÃÅÐÔ ÆÏÒ ÓÏÍÅ ÐÅÎ ÁÎÄ ÉÎË ×ÏÒË ÓÈÅ ÄÉÄ ÆÏÒ ÈÅÒ Ï×Î ÅÎÊÏÙÍÅÎÔȢ 
 

Prompted by her daughter, Louise learned about the Louisiana Watercolor Society (LWS) and when she saw the art that 
ÔÈÅÙ ×ÅÒÅ ÄÏÉÎÇȟ ÓÈÅ ÄÅÃÉÄÅÄ ÔÈÁÔ ÓÈÅ ×ÁÎÔÅÄ ÔÏ ȰÒÕÂ ÓÈÏÕÌÄÅÒÓ ×ÉÔÈ ÔÈÏÓÅ ÐÅÏÐÌÅȱ ÁÎÄ ÂÅ Á ÐÁÒÔ ÏÆ ×ÈÁÔ ÔÈÅÙ ×ÅÒÅ ÄÏȤ
ing. She joined LWS and so began her journey into the world of watercolor. As an illustrator, Louise was no stranger to 
the art world. But she was not used to painting in color. Watercolor captured her imagination and made her want to do 
more. In 2005, she learned about and joined LAAG-enticed by the workshops, exhibit opportunities and camaraderie. 
She has taken workshops with Judy Morris, Kathy Stone, Don Getz, Lauren McCracken, Judi Betts and more. Louise be-
lieves that painting is a never ending learning experience and that one can always learn something from another artist. 
 

She paints whatever inspires her and she is inspired by things everywhere. She became interested in Louisiana scenes 
ÁÎÄ ÓÁÙÓ ÓÈÅ ÃÕÒÒÅÎÔÌÙ ÓÅÅÍÓ ÔÏ ÂÅ ÉÎ ȰÌÁÎÄÓÃÁÐÅ ÍÏÄÅȱȢ 3ÈÅ ÓÔÉÌÌ ×ÏÒËÓ ÉÎ ÐÅÎȾÉÎË ÁÎÄ ÓÁÙÓ ÓÈÅ ÓÏÍÅÔÉÍÅÓ ÕÓÅÓ Á ÐÅÎ 
ÁÎÄ ÉÎË ÄÒÁ×ÉÎÇ ÁÓ Á ÖÁÌÕÅ ÓÔÕÄÙ ÆÏÒ Á ÐÁÉÎÔÉÎÇȢ (ÅÒ ÓÏÌÕÔÉÏÎ ÆÏÒ ȰÐÁÉÎÔÅÒÓ ÂÌÏÃËȱ ÉÓ ÔÏ ÁÌ×ÁÙÓ ÈÁÖÅ Á ÐÁÉÎÔÉÎÇ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ 
works. While Louise is working on one painting, she will be planning the next one; sketching or choosing the subject for 
ÈÅÒ ÎÅØÔ ÐÁÉÎÔÉÎÇȢ 3ÈÅ ÓÁÙÓ ÔÈÁÔ ÓÈÅ ÉÓ ȰÔÏÔÁÌÌÙ ÉÎ ÌÏÖÅȱ ×ÉÔÈ ÅÖÅÒÙ ÐÁÉÎÔÉÎÇ ÔÈÁÔ ÓÈÅ ÄÏÅÓ ÁÌÌ ÔÈÅ ×ÁÙ ÕÎÔÉÌ ÉÔ ÉÓ ÆÉÎȤ
ished...then it is time to let it go. 
 

Louise has converted a spare bedroom into a wonderful, functional art studio, which is 
where she usually paints. You can find Louise painting in the early morning hours; and 
when her schedule permits, she may paint for an entire day, taking breaks for coffee, 
lunch and a stroll in the back courtyard to renew her spirit and refill her inspiration. 
 

,ÏÕÉÓÅȭÓ ÁÒÔ ÃÁÎ ÂÅ ÓÅÅÎ ÁÔ *ÏÎÅÓ #ÒÅÅË #ÁÆï ɉÐÕÒÃÈÁÓÅÄ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅÉÒ ÄÅÃÏÒɊ ÁÎÄ ÁÔ ÔÈÅ 
Foyer Gallery on Perkins Road. She has been accepted into the LWS National Water-
color show in New Orleans two times and received a Merit Award in one of them, and 
ÒÅÃÅÉÖÅÄ Á ρÓÔ ÐÌÁÃÅ Á×ÁÒÄ ÉÎ ÏÎÅ ÏÆ ,!!'ȭÓ ÊÕÄÇÅÄ ÓÈÏ×Ó ÁÔ )ÎÄÅÐÅÎÄÅÎÃÅ 0ÁÒËȢ 3ÈÅ ÉÓ ÁÖÁÉÌÁÂÌÅ ÆÏÒ ÇÒÏÕÐ ÃÌÁÓÓÅÓȾ

workshops in pen and ink and in watercolor. If you see Louise at the Studio in the Park or 
ÏÎÅ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ 'ÕÉÌÄȭÓ ÆÕÎÃÔÉÏÎÓ ÂÅ ÓÕÒÅ ÔÏ ÓÁÙ ȰÈÅÌÌÏȱ -she is always ready to visit, and willing to 
share whatever she can about her work and her knowledge of pen and ink or watercolor. 
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Message from the President  
HOT. YEAH! 
Our Louisiana summer is upon us. Those few cooler moments just before a rain are so 
heavenly. They almost make it worth tolerating the humidity that follows the rain. 
 
4ÈÅ )ÂÅÒÖÉÌÌÅ %ØÈÉÂÉÔ ×ÁÓ Á ÈÉÔȟ ÃÏÍÉÎÇ ÉÎÔÏ &ÁÔÈÅÒȭÓ $ÁÙȦ 4ÈÅ 2ÏÓÅÄÁÌÅ $ÅÐÏÔ ×ÁÓ ÆÕÌÌ ÏÆ 
activity. Mighty congratulations to the work that Laurie Broussard, Bobbie Booksh and 
their team put into making that such a marvelous success. 

And, now, so many of you are out of town, enjoying a summer retreat to somewhere. Yet, even with all those 
other attractions, 48 fantastic paintings are entered in the Summer Judged Show at our gallery in Independ-
ence Park Theatre. The EXHIBITS volunteer team was phenomenal. Participants included Beth McLain, Lorie 
Dalton, Claudia LeJeune, Sharon Richard, Calvin Balencie, Beverly Heil, Mary Sparkman, Jo Smith, Lane Downs, 
Jo Busse, and Shelly Delaville. Come see it! 
 
Keep painting every day. Try painting in NEW places. Be part of a team that inspires you. And, care! 
Sincerely, 
Barbara Andrepont 
bandrepont@bellsouth.net 
Cell: 225.773.8020 

 
From the Library  
Creative Watercolor Painting Techniques  by Northlight Books 
 Reviewed by Caroline Derbes 
This descriptive book gives many informative and helpful hints to aid watercolorists in 
achieving a variety of goals. Nineteen step-by-step projects, included throughout, pro-
vide specific techniques and colors to use/mix in creating certain effects. 
 
Part One begins with getting-to-know materials: palettes, papers, brushes, and field kits. 
0ÁÒÔ 4×Ï ÐÒÏÖÉÄÅÓ Ȱ4ÉÐÓȱ ÏÎ ÈÏ× ÔÏ ÓÕÃÃÅÓÓÆÕÌÌÙ ÕÓÅ ×ÁÓÈÅÓȟ ÈÁÒÄ ÁÎÄ ÓÏÆÔ ÅÄÇÅÓȟ ÒÅȤ
sists, drybrush, and lifting out. Warnings are also given on how to avoid certain unde-
sired situations. The illustrated projects range from landscapes to still-lifes with the fol-
lowing subjects: trees, gardens, buildings on land and by water, an ancient Venetian doorway, rusty ship, lilies, 
tulips, irises, kittens, fresh mackerel on a plate, and goldfish in a pond. 
 
This reviewer would have preferred less use of tube blacks and grays; however, these were usually mixed 
×ÉÔÈ ÏÔÈÅÒ ÈÕÅÓ ÔÏ ÁÃÈÉÅÖÅ ÔÈÅ ÁÒÔÉÓÔÓȭ ÄÅÓÉÒÅÄ ÒÅÓÕÌÔÓȢ ! ÐÏÓÓÉÂÌÅ ÕÓÅ ÏÆ ÔÈÉÓ ÂÏÏË ×ÏÕÌÄ ÂÅ ÔÏ ÆÁÍÉÌÉÁÒÉÚÅ ÏÎÅȭÓ 
self with suggested mixes by practicing pages of color-studies as provided within the steps. 

 
Donations  
We would like to thank the following members for their recent donations to the Guild. 
Joann Mobley very generously donated quite a selection of older, ornate-style frames, a variety of canvases, 
and display screens and lamps; Marguerite Webb  donated two boxes of a variety of art magazines, and Caro-
line Derbes  donated over a dozen art books for the library. 

 
Note Re News from the Palette  
The News from the Palette is completed and made available on the Guild website on the first day of a publica-
tion month. An email is sent to all Guild members with a link to download the newsletter. After being printed, 
the News from the Palette is then mailed only to Guild members who do not have email access. Those mem-
bers should expect to get the newsletter in their mailbox around the 10th day of a publication month. 

mailto:bandrepont@bellsouth.net
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ATTENTION All LAAG Members!!  Elections are coming up!  
 
A Nominating Committee has been appointed by the Board, as required by the Bylaws, consisting of the fol-
lowing members: 

Lorie Dalton, (225) 673-2849 (225) 603-7673, loriebethea@eatel.net 
Claudia LeJeune, (225) 292-2004, claudiale@aol.com 
Betty Klenke, (225) 755-2449 (225) 371-3405, bjklenke@gmail.com 
Beverly Heil, (225) 925-0739, bevheil@cox.net 
Suzanne Antoon, (225) 261-8651, suzs12@cox.net 

Please email or call the Nominating Committee to recommend candidates or to volunteer to serve as an officer 
ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ,ÏÕÉÓÉÁÎÁ !ÒÔ ÁÎÄ !ÒÔÉÓÔÓȭ 'ÕÉÌÄȢ 4ÈÅ .ÏÍÉÎÁÔÉÎÇ #ÏÍÍÉÔÔÅÅ ×ÉÌÌ ÃÏÎÔÁÃÔ ÐÏÔÅÎÔÉÁÌ ÃÁÎÄÉÄÁÔÅÓ ÁÎÄ ÁÓȤ
sure that the person is willing to serve and that he/she understands the duties of the position. The Committee 
will select and present a slate of at least one nominee for each position to the Board. 
 
We will hold two elections this fall.  
 

The first election  is to name the person to serve as Vice President through the end of THIS YEAR (December 
31, 2013). Don Schifferl resigned as Vice President when he moved out of state. Kay Bailey is currently serving 
as the interim Vice President, by Board vote at a June meeting. 
 

Please recommend members for this position to one of the Nominating Committee no later than August 10, 
2013. The Nominating Committee will present the nominee(s) at the August 15 Board Meeting. Guild mem-
bers may attend the Board Meeting and make additional nominations at that Board Meeting. If only one per-
son is nominated, the Board will approve the selection. If there is more than one nominee, the list of nominees 
will be published to members by email and by telephone call. If necessary, members vote to fill this position at 
the September 8 Member Forum. You will need to attend that meeting to vote in this special election. 
 
The second election  is to elect a Vice President and a Treasurer for two-year terms, starting January, 2014 
and ending December, 2015. 
 

Please recommend members for these two positions to one of the Nominating Committee no later than Sep-
tember 1, 2013. The Nominating Committee will present nominees at the September 19 Board Meeting. Guild 
members may attend the Board Meeting and make additional nominations at that Board Meeting. If only one 
person is nominated for each of the positions, the Board will approve the selection. If more than one nominee 
ÉÓ ÎÁÍÅÄ ÆÏÒ Á ÐÏÓÉÔÉÏÎȟ ÔÈÅ ÃÁÎÄÉÄÁÔÅÓȭ ÎÁÍÅÓ ÁÎÄ Á ÂÁÌÌÏÔ ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ ÐÕÂÌÉÓÈÅÄ ÔÏ ÍÅÍÂÅÒÓ ÂÙ /ÃÔÏÂÅÒ ρȟ ÅÉÔÈÅÒ 
in the Newsletter or by mail. Ballots will be accepted no later than October 27, and counted by the Nominating 
Committee. 
 
IMPORTANT ELECTION DATES 
Deadline to submit names to Nominating Committee: 
 For 2013 VP ɀ August 10 

For 2014 VP & Treasurer ɀ September 1 
 
Board Meeting Dates/Times for officer nominations: 
 For 2013 VP ɀ August 15, 1-3 pm 

For 2014 VP & Treasurer ɀ Sept 19, 1-3 pm 
 
Voting Dates: 
 For 2013 VP ɀ Attend Member Forum, September 8, 2-4 pm ɀ Voice vote 

For 2014 VP & Treasurer ɀ Ballot will be published to members by October 1. Ballots accepted no later 
than October 27. 

mailto:loriebethea@eatel.net
mailto:claudiale@aol.com
mailto:bjklenke@gmail.com
mailto:bevheil@cox.net
mailto:suzs12@cox.net
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Opportunity  
 
To serve as Treasurer and member of the Board of Directors of LAAG. We are looking for volunteers who are 
willing to begin orientation and training for this position. 
�x��Get to know other Board members and committee chairs and be involved in decision-making, committee 

budgets, etc. 
�x��Meet other artists at Independence Park take-ins. 
�x��Prepare financial reports using Quicken and Excel . Familiarity with Excel, Quicken and/or Quickbooks 

would be helpful, but is NOT required! 
Contact Claudia LeJeune at claudiale@aol.com if you are interested in learning more about this opportunity! 
 
 

�0�H�P�E�H�U�V�¶���)�R�U�X�P�V 
4ÈÅÒÅ ×ÁÓ Á -ÅÍÂÅÒÓȭ &ÏÒÕÍ ÈÅÌÄ ÏÎ *ÕÎÅ ςσȢ -ÅÍÂÅÒÓ ÉÎ ÁÔÔÅÎÄÁÎÃÅ ×ÅÒÅ 
informed of upcoming exhibits and workshops. Also discussed was the up-
coming elections and the formation of the nominating committee. Claudia 
LeJeune presented a short review of the LAAG Hanging Guidelines. Steve 
Shamburger demonstrated components of drawing and composition using a 
photograph for inspiration. 
 

Election Meeting  
4ÈÅ ÎÅØÔ -ÅÍÂÅÒÓȭ &ÏÒÕÍ ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ ÈÅÌÄ ÏÎ 3ÅÐÔÅÍÂÅÒ ψȢ 4ÈÉÓ ÉÓ Á ÖÅÒÙ ÉÍÐÏÒȤ
tant meeting because those in attendance will be voting on a new LAAG Vice-

President to serve for the remainder of 2013. The Board asks that you attend this special meeting so that the 
voice of the members can truly be heard on these important changes. 
 
 

Open Studio Opportunities  NEW!!!  
 
Mosaics Open Studio 
"ÅÇÉÎÎÉÎÇ ÏÎ !ÕÇÕÓÔ ψÔÈȠ ÏÎ ÔÈÅ ςÎÄ 4ÈÕÒÓÄÁÙ ÏÆ ÅÁÃÈ ÍÏÎÔÈȟ ÔÈÅ 'ÕÉÌÄ ×ÉÌÌ ÈÁÖÅ ȰÏÐÅÎ 
ÓÔÕÄÉÏȱ ÆÒÏÍ ωȡσπÁÍ -12:30pm for members who want to come in and work on mosa-
ics. As long as there is sufficient participation, the planned dates will be September 12, 
October 10, November 14 and December 12th. Please direct any questions regarding 
the mosaic open studio days to Kay Bailey at 225-933-6008. 
 

Zentangle Open Studio 
4ÈÅ 'ÕÉÌÄ ÉÓ ÁÌÓÏ ÈÁÖÉÎÇ ȰÏÐÅÎ ÓÔÕÄÉÏȱ ÆÏÒ ÍÅÍÂÅÒÓ ÉÎÔÅÒÅÓÔÅÄ ÉÎ ×ÏÒËÉÎÇ ×ÉÔÈ :ÅÎÔÁÎÇÌÅ 
art, on the third Tuesday of each month from 9:30am -12:30pm starting on August 20th. 
The scheduled dates are August 20, September 17, October 15, November 19 and 
December 17. Please direct any questions regarding the Zentangle open studio to 
Betty Klenke at 225-371-3405. 
 
 
./4%ȡ 4ÈÅÓÅ ÁÒÅ ȰÏÐÅÎ ÓÔÕÄÉÏȱ ÔÉÍÅÓȢ 4ÈÅÒÅ ÉÓ ÎÏ ÆÏÒÍÁÌ ÉÎÓÔÒÕÃÔÉÏÎ ÁÎÄ ÎÏ ÃÏÓÔȢ 
They are being offered due to popular request and will continue as long as 
participation and interest support them. 
 
 


